
Update from City Hall

Our annual Trunk or Treat was held at McLeod Park on Saturday October 18. The Lions Club

provided the evening's food of grilled Hot Dogs and some excellent Chili! Local residents were

joined by several elected officials including Mayor Howie Grimm, City Council members Vicky

Wells, Parker Oglesby, Josh Minton, Mike McComas and School Board member Tim Moshier

Mother nature provided very nice weather, lots of local residents brought candy and treats for

the area children to sample and the costume contest was very well attended, all in all another

great event.

Due to a delay in receiving some critical parts and supplies the new Wastewater treatment plant

opening will be delayed from its anticipated ribbon cutting. The new target date from the

contractor is on or before November 30. We will keep you informed of any changes here and at

City Council meetings.


